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10.11.18 

Re: Milwaukie City Hall, Amendment to Type III Review 

 

 

To address the issues brought forth in the DLC meeting on October 1st, we have made some 

revisions to our submittal package, which have been provided as attachments for reference. 

Below is a summary of the DLC’s concerns and how we plan to address them: 

 

1. Investigate the possibility of retaining the existing historic south-side windows by either 

refurbishing them with insulated glass or using storm windows (referring to GSA guidelines 

for upgrading historic windows.  

 
The condition of the existing windows is beyond simple repair or restoration. The wood on 

several of the windows is rotten. The original single pane glazing is not energy efficient and 

will not significantly improve the EUI of the building if they are restored (even with the 

addition of storm windows). Making city buildings as energy efficient as possible is one of 

the goals of the current Milwaukie Climate Action Plan, and replacing the existing windows 

with energy efficient windows will help contribute to that goal. 

 

The windows with rot issues will need to be removed, which will allow a view of and access 

to water damage in framing (there has been a history of water intrusion issues at the 

windows). This will also provide an opportunity to upgrade flashing and sealing as needed 

to keep water from further damaging the existing walls. If the existing windows are repaired 

in place rather than removed and replaced the pattern of water damage will continue 

and lead to further building degradation. 

 

The existing windows are only original in a small portion of the building – most of the 

windows have been replaced once (twice in a couple of areas). We would like to set a 

precedent with this project that can then be used to eventually replace the windows in 

the rest of the building so they are all consistent. We will do everything possible to ensure 

the profile of the window frames and mullions are respectful of the size, proportion and 

style of the original window frames. 

 

We currently have quotes from Versatile Wood Products for wood replacement windows 

and from Milgard Essence for fiberglass clad wood replacement windows. The Fiberglass 

clad wood windows are more cost effective (almost half the cost of the wood 

replacement windows) and will last longer with less maintenance than the wood 

replacement windows. They are the preferred window choice for this project. 
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2. Explore ways to provide more transparency in the new roll up doors, balancing the needs 

for privacy and security while maintaining a level of transparency that is closer to the 

original doors. 

Response: After meeting again with members of Court Administration and City Hall Staff, it 

was agreed that visibility is the primary concern of those using the proposed area during 

council meetings and court proceedings. After looking into options for ballistic glazing and 

ballistic curtains, it was agreed that a more cost-effective solution was needed to maintain 

the clear glazing in the garage doors (as desired by the DLC) while still providing privacy 

and security when needed (as desired by Council and Court).  

The proposed solution involves suspending a curtain track just proud of the inside face of 

the roll up doors (enough to clear the door tracks and doors in both closed and open 

positions) so that a solid curtain can be drawn across the face of the roll up doors during 

sensitive proceedings.  

3. Look into installing security barriers, such as bollards, at Main St to prevent vehicular access 

to the fire bay from the street. 

Bollards are now proposed to be added to the existing driveway to prevent vehicular 

access to the fire bay from the street. The current proposal is to locate them halfway 

between the sidewalk and roll up doors to allow for City Vehicles to park while visiting city 

hall (they currently park in the driveway for brief visits). The design of the bollards will match 

those located at the adjacent intersections. 
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